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Regulatory changes continue to grab
the headline for actuaries in the
United Kingdom. The regulator

here, the Financial  Services Authority
(FSA) , i s  p ropos ing  t o  abo l i sh  the
appo in ted  a c tuary  sys tem somet ime
during 2004. This system, whereby one
actuary takes personal responsibility for
certifying the liabilities of a life insurer,
was pioneered in  the  United Kingdom
during the 1970s and followed a spate of
insurer insolvencies. Since that time, the
concept has been exported to a number of
other territories.

The FSA’s main reason for making the
change is that it thinks boards of direc-
tors have been placing over-reliance on
the  indiv idual  appo inted  actuary  and
have not themselves, come to a view on
the reasonableness of the assessment of
regulatory liabilities. Under the propos-
a l s , boards  o f  d i r e c t o r s  wou ld  car ry
responsibility for the liabilities but would
be required to seek actuarial advice to
ass i s t  them. Th i s  adv i ce  wou ld  be
provided from a new role—“the head of
the actuarial function.” This will proba-
bly be the current appointed actuary, so in
practice there may be little change in the
day - t o -day  work  o f  the  ind iv idua l .
Nevertheless, the actuarial professions in
the  Un i t ed  K ingdom have  expressed
strong reservations on the change to the
regulator. They perceive that the inter-
ests of policyholders will be potentially
weakened  by  th i s  change  and  are  
not  convinced that  boards of  directors  
w i l l  be  su f f i c i ent ly  knowledgeab le  t o
discharge their enhanced responsibilities
adequately.

The FSA has agreed to a short post-
ponement of the change, but at the time of
writing seemed determined to push the
changes through. Less contentiously, they
are also seeking to include assessment of
the actuarial liabilities within the scope
of  audit  for  the f irst  t ime at  year-end
2004.

Participating Business

In parallel with the changes above, the
FSA is also making changes to the gover-
nance  o f  par t i c ipa t ing  (known  as
with-profits in the United Kingdom) busi-
ness. Life insurers writing this class have
considerable discretion over the allocation
o f  the  d iv idends  (known  l o ca l l y  a s
bonuses) and the FSA is concerned as to
how insurers have managed any potential
conflicts of interest between policyholders
and shareholders. To fill this gap, insur-
ers will , in the spring of 2004, have to
publish a document titled “Principles and
Prac t i c e s  o f  F inanc ia l  Managem ent ”
(PPFM). Included in this document will
be:

•  The insurer ’s  approach to  sett ing
annual and final bonus rates (the latter
are a strong feature of U.K.-participating
bus iness , a t  l eas t  unt i l  r e c ent  s t o ck
market falls).

• Its investment strategy for partici-
pating business.

• Its  approach to  achieving balance
between the interests of policyholders and
shareholders.

Also included in the proposals is the
appointment by each insurer of a “with-
profits actuary.” This individual who may
be, but is not required to be, the same
person as the head of actuarial function
above, will be required to prepare a report
to policyholders on the insurers compli-
ance with the contents of the PPFM.

The  above  changes, when combined
with pressures caused by the recent bear
market, may accelerate an existing trend
whereby several  leading U.K. insurers
have withdrawn from the participating
sector of the market.o
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